
TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, August 16, 2017 

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m., Wednesday, August 16, 2017. 
 
Present at Meeting:  Lt. Ryan (Chair Person), Traffic Officer Noddin, Scott Zenke, Kat Howroyd & Carol Golas 
 

A. Old Business: 
                
 

1. 0717-01 – Speeding and Cars Not Stopping for Stop Sign on Burlington Road and Request for a Stop Sign at 
River Road and Burlington Road – (Stanley Grabowski and Konrad Krupa) – Traffic Officer Noddin reported 
that the Accident Data for the last 5 years on River Road/Burlington Road involved 4 accidents involving 
DUI’s, Evading Police (also a DUI) and an accident involving Black Ice.  All accidents were driver related and 
not road related and that the accident data is very low for this intersection. Officer Noddin reported he had 
spoken with the person at the corner of River Road and Burlington Road about cutting back the bushes and 
she said she likes the separation from the road but would be willing to cut it back a little. It was noted that 
the cutting of the brush would not have significant impact given the data collected which shows 4 accidents 
in 5 years, none of which were caused by line of sight issues. It was reported that a Stop sign at River Road 
and Burlington Road would not impact speed.  It was recommended that Selective Enforcement continue for 
the area.  Item Closed. 

 
2. 0717-02 – Speeding on Mohawk Drive and Not Stopping for Stop Sign – (Dale Perry-3 Mohawk Dr.) – Officer 

Noddin followed up with the complainant who did not have any specific information of cars causing the 
speeding and there have been no further speeding complaints. It was recommended that the Police 
Department will continue to patrol the area and conduct selective enforcement.  This Item closed. 

 
B. New Business: 

 
1. 0817-01- Request to Collect Data on Beech Street – (Thomas Ladas) – Officer Noddin reported that the 

Speed Sign has been placed on Beech Street to collect some data for the next meeting.  Kat mentioned that 
during a phone call from Mr. Ladas that he requested speed bumps as a solution but the Town no longer has 
a Speed Bump program in place; so speed bumps are no longer a solution.  This Item Tabled for the 
September TRB meeting to review data collection from the speed sign. 

        
 
 
Issues: None reported. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:00p.m.  The next TRB meeting will take place on Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at 1:00 
pm in the Administrative Wing Conference Room.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carol Golas, Confidential Secretary 


